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A Special Session Meeting was called by the Town Board of the Town of Orchard Park, Erie County,
New York, held at the Orchard Park Municipal Center, S4295 South Buffalo Street, Orchard Park, New
York on the 26" day of March 2014 at 6:05 PM, (local time) and there were:

PRESENT: Patrick J. Keem Supervisor
Michael Sherry Councilmember
Eugene Majchrzak Councilmember
John Bailey Town Attorney
Wayne Bieler Town Engineer
Carol R. Hutton Town Clerk

1) THE FOLLOWING RESOLUTION WAS OFFERED BY SUPERVISOR KEEM, WHO MOVED
ITS ADOPTION, SECONDED BY COUNCILMEMBER SHERRY, TO WIT:

RESOLVED, that the Town Board does hereby call for a Special Session Meeting, to award the
following Resolution.

New Business #1 Award Bid for Forest Drive Project

THE FOLLOWING RESOLUTION WAS OFFERED BY COUNCILMEMBER MAIJCHRZAK, WHO
MOVED ITS ADOPTION, SECONDED BY COUNCILMEMBER SHERRY, TO WIT:

WHEREAS, bids were opened for the Forest Drive Bridge Replacement Project on March 6, 2014
at 1:00 PM. The project scope of work involves the complete replacement of the Forest Drive
Bridge with a precast unit and all associated road work, drainage work, safety, E&S, signage,
landscaping, etc. as shown of the plans and specifications. An alternate was also included for the
approach/bridge stone and asphalt work, and

WHEREAS, the consultant, Greenman-Pedersen, Inc., and the Town of Orchard Park Engineering
Department have reviewed the itemized prices of the seven (7) contractors who submitted bids. A
few very small errors were discovered which did not involve the lowest bidder or the ranking of the
bidders. Concrete Applied Technologies Corporation (CATCO) was the lowest responsible bidder
with a base bid and alternate #1 of $896,761.32 that was below the engineer’s estimate of
$1,125,108.56 for the project, and

WHEREAS, Greenman-Pedersen has completed the required “Award Package” for the
NYSDOT and the grant. The extensive award package includes award documentation
certification, cost data, proof of advertising, memorandum of bids, verification of low bidder,
recommendation for award, signed proposal of the verified low bidder, debarment history
certification, bid analysis, bidders good faith DBE effort, certification of low bidder
responsibility, ROW clearance certificate, addendum #1, construction management plan and
bridge cost data. NYSDOT has granted award approval on 3/26/ 14, and

WHEREAS, attached is an extended tabulation of bid results showing the itemized bid amounts
of each contractor, and

WHEREAS, Concrete Applied Technologies Corporation (CATCO) has successfully completed
bridge projects in the Town of Orchard Park for various government agencies (NYSDOT &
ECHD). Concrete Applied Technologies Corporation has been found to have the qualifications and
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experience to perform this work adequately. Concrete Applied Technologies Corporation (CATCO)
has been in business since 1995. The NYSDOT, Greenman-Pedersen and I have no reservation
about their capabilities, and

WHEREAS, there is presently $989,578.82 plus interest allocated under Capital Project H-68
“Forest Avenue Bridge Replacement” for this project. This is a Federal Aid project with 80%
Federal Aid and 20% local match. Marchiselli funds have been awarded for $13 1,000 for the first
grant, which will bring the Town’s portion to 5%. Marchiselli funds have been applied for the
remaining project but have not been granted to date.

NOW, THEREFORE, be it

RESOLVED, that the Town Board does hereby award the Contract for the Forest Drive Bridge
Replacement Project to the lowest responsible bidder, Concrete Applied Technologies
Corporation (CATCO), 1266 Townline Road, Alden, New York 14004 in the amount of
$896,761.32 (Base Bid = $833,792.32 and Alternate #1 = $62,969.00).

The resolution was unanimously adopted.

There being no further business at 6:15 pm on a motion duly made by Councilmember Majchrzak,
seconded by Supervisor Keem , the Special Session Meeting was close.

The resolution was unanimously adopted.

Respectfully Submitted

Carol R. Hutton
Town Clerk



